

Housing & Services Committee

Housing Spectrum Task Force

Continuum of Care Meeting Small Group Break out Minutes 8/27/14

Present: Jenni White (Coburn Place); Michael Butler (CHIP); Tyler Stumm (Midtown); Sandy Jeffers (Pathways); Chris Wynn (Salvation Army); Colleen Gore (Wheeler); Derek Reinbold (DMD) Ashley Peavler (InteCare); Julie Fidler (DMD); William Hurd (Adult & Child); Leslie Kelly (Horizon House)

**Any discussion or questions about newly adopted implementation plan?**

Discussion about data extracts and what are we really looking to answer.

Questions/discussion:

- CHIP is working with the United Way of Central Indiana on a Targeted Initiative Fund (TIF) proposal. One initiative will be to look at program outcomes using HMIS data
  - Look at all program types in ClientTrack
- Can we do a regression (look backwards from outcome to starting point for clients)
- CHIP is currently looking back at outcomes from HPRP now that it's 2 years since the program ended
  - Some HPRP enrollees may not have received services/housing. They may not have been eligible or may have declined once they learned about program
  - Be sure to look at the reason for the exit
- Can CHIP also look at ESG enrollees and programs
- Can CHIP look at data extracts related to recidivism

**Confirm next meeting date**

Monday, September 22, 2:00 – 3:30 Midtown/Eskenazi 1650 N. College

**Review list of CoC accomplishments, comments or additions**

- Can the items be prioritized or listed in date order so the flow makes sense
  - Eg: some things had to happen before others could (Governance Charter had to be adopted before the Blueprint Council could be created)
- What does "Recognition as a formal group outside of the COC" mean? Please clarify
- We should call it "rental assistance (formerly known as Shelter + Care)"

- Add: Blended Outreach –
  - o Recognition from City-County Council and the Mayor
  - o Common outreach standards, goals and outcomes
  - o Active engagement of faith-based outreach with professional outreach

**Anything CoC –at-large is missing**

- We need a “comment box”. A mechanism for people to bring emerging issues to the attention of the COC.
  - o Need a described process for the issues to work through the COC
  - o Need a written standard for response time
- We must make sure we address and communicate with the individual providers on activities and their potential impacts on the individual providers
  - o A communication strategy?

**Other Discussions:**

No other discussion

**Next meeting dates:**

We will meet on the 4<sup>th</sup> Monday of each month from 2 to 3:30.

Next meeting will be September 22nd, 2014 at 1650 North College.